

PHILADELPHIA LODGE #5 FRATERNAL ORDER OF POLICE

11630 Caroline Road, Philadelphia, PA 19154-2110 215-629-3600 website: www.fop5.org 215-629-5736 (fax)

John J. McNesby, President

John Hoyt, Recording Secretary

March 1st, 2018

Dear Fellow Officer,

The beginning of a police career is front-loaded with new information. The capable staff of the Philadelphia Police Academy will help you assimilate and process all that new information.

However, the LAST thing you need is to be exposed to misleading or outright false or dangerous information from ANY source in an apparent position of authority.

Unfortunately, you have been exposed to a ridiculous and dangerous presentation by the current district attorney of Philadelphia. He has intentionally sought to endanger your lives by his outrageous effort to "instruct" you on the use of your firearm. You are officially urged to completely disregard his dangerous and despicable remarks.

This individual's only known talent is concocting bogus but financially rewarding "settlements" with the City of Philadelphia in a series of outrageous legal suits which have served to enrich him and his friends.

He has NO experience in protecting the public, making arrests or use of firearms and he has NO right to stand before you and advise you to endanger your lives.

Please pay close attention to the Academy staff during your training and completely disregard any and all advice received from self-appointed "experts" who seek to deceive or mislead you.

The public is counting on you to complete your training and to report for duty fully able to protect them in your new careers. Good luck and I look forward to serving with you.

Fraternally,

John J. McNesby, President Philadelphia Lodge #5 Fraternal Order of Police

EXECUTIVE BOARD MEMBERS